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Utah State Director’s Message

“To accomplish great things, we must not only ACT, but alse DREAM not only PLAN, but
also BELIEVE”

God did not promise days without pain, laughter without sorrow, sun without rain,
but He did promise strength for the day, comfort for the tears, and light for the way.

As the plans for the 2011 Samboree are being finalized I am impressed and excited. What a
wonderful time will be enjoyed by those attending; and those that do not attend will miss out on a
marvelous opportunity to experience FUN, FOOD, and FELLOWSHIP. One of the outstanding
benefits of being a Chapter member of Good Sam’s is meeting and enjoying association with many
other people. Sharing experiences, telling stories, the magic of the campfire, eating a wonderful
meal, these joys are the foundation of a life-time.

Recently, State Staff and others have been meeting with people and telling them of the
benefits of joining a Good Sam Chapter. Brochures have been handed out at the recent RV Show
and at various activities at Camping World. The result has been rewarding. We have had several
people contact us in regard to joining a Chapter and expressing a desire to attend the Samboree. We
know there are friends and neighbors throughout the State of Utah who would like to join if the only
knew about the Chapter activities and were invited to attend.

Since we are now in the Camping season there are many opportunities to give service and to
let people see the fun that Chapter members enjoy. It has been observed that when people see others
having fun and enjoying one another’s company that they want to join in. We certainly applaud
those Chapters for all that they do and the many kind acts of service that are rendered.

['would like to take this opportunity to personally thank the Chapters for their involvement
in the Samboree. It is impossible to have a successful Samboree without the Chapters taking and
fulfilling various responsibilities. Truly we are grateful for their interest and for their involvement.

Another exciting thing that has taken place has been interest in the Samboree by “Members-
at-large”. These are people who are members of Good Sam’s but have not joined a Chapter. Several
people have heard about or read about the Samboree and have contacted me about information. We
certainly welcome these at our Samboree and want to involve them in our activities.

During the past three months Rosalie and I have had the opportunity to visit a few Chapters
at their meetings. This has been a great pleasure! Again we are impressed with fun and fellowship
that the Chapter members enjoy. It is exciting to listen to their planning of various activities. We are
anxious to visit all of the Chapters.

One other item of interest is that the Highways magazine beginning in June will be return-
ing to some of its previous features. There will be two pages reserved for Chapter News. The June
issue will feature information about the Georgia Samboree and the International Chapter of the
Year. The magazine would like information about Chapters. Chapter news should include photos
and news which is relevant and entertaining to all readers. The object is to spotlight and promote
Chapter activities. Highways Magazine has 1.3 million readers. Chapters are encouraged to submit
information and photos to Susen Zobel, our Utah Salty Sam editor. -

Thanks for all you do and we look forward to greeting you at our Samboree.

Harold Jacklin



[UTAH GOOD SAM STATE STAFF ~ 2011]

UTAH STATE DIRECTOR

Harold & Rosalie Jacklin (Utah Deer Sams)
955 North 100 West
Pleasant Grove, UT 84062

801-785-2288

STATE TREASURER

Lynn & Maretta Koyle (Members-at-Large)..... 435-896-6764

STATE SECRETARY

Jean & Brent North (Deer Sams)......c.ccccceeuene.... 435-654-0822

STATE WAGONMASTER

Boyd & Gerrie Bowman (Members-at-Large).. 801-968-3465

ASSISTANT WAGONMASTER

Jay & Phyllis Deuel (Utah Deer Sams)............ 801-225-4978

QUARTERMASTER

Tim & Janice Stephenson (Red Cliff Chiefs)..... 435-623-1606

ASSISTANT STATE DIRECTORS

Ed & Sherrie Greiner  (Utah Trail Blazers) ......801-731-0225

Cliff & Shelia Stubbs (Utah Sunburst Sams) .... 801-225-6913

Gary & Janice Taylor (Red Cliff Chiefs) ........... 435-623-0491

LaGrand & Marsha Whatcott (Happy Hobos) .. 801-785-4533

Phil & Sharon Wheeler (Over The Hill Sams)... 801-393-3761

SAMBOREE TREASURER / WEB MASTER

Glenn & Carol Jean Carroll............cooooveeevvecnnne, 801-571-1803
(Timp Moonshiners/Ute Salt Shakers)

NEW MEMBER SUPPORT / QOUT-OF-STATE HOSTS

Bernie & Lee Maye Voorhees............cccoceueueac.e. 801-825-8413
(Utah Trail Blazers)

HISTORIAN

Bob & Cathi Anderson.......ocveevivieiceeeeeeeene. 435-257-2154

(Peach City Good Samers)
SALTY SAM EDITOR
Susen & Martin Zobel (Sundowner Sams) ........ 801-969-3762

“In Memory”

Dawna Anderson ~ Tooele Travelers
Ken Barrow ~ Weber Waffies

Charles Christensen ~ Timp Moonshiners
Catherine Clement ~ Over the Hill Sams

=
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-a-r-' o DEADLINE /
FOR NEXT SALTY SAM REPORTS

May- June- July
Due July 30, 2011

Mail to: Susen Zobel
6122 Wakefield Way
Kearns, Utah 84118
801-414-9997
Email: Susen(@comcast.net

Chde Gowdin ~ Weber Waffies
Chris Hreinson ~ Trail Dusters
Arlo Walker Happy Hobos
5 &
IRl ; . TP
& Anniversaries © /}
& » ”
Over 50" Club
Bob and Marilyn Nash- Olympus Seagulls............... 50 years
Dale and Collette Dennis — Red Cliff Chiefs............ 51 years
Marv and Joan Lee — Sundowner Sams................... 52 years
Judy and Bob Richardson- Ute Salt Shakers............ 52 years
Walt and Shirley Summers — Peach City Sams......... 52 years
Bruce & Wyn Holland- Trail Blazers .................... 53 years
Gary and Connie Lofgran — Red Cliff Chiefs............ 55 years
Jim and Janice Stephenson — Red Cliff Chiefs.......... 55 years
Ray and Jean Stenger- Trail Blazers....................... 56 years
Dean and Dawn Callister — Beehive Roamers.......... 57 years
David and Gloria Lord — Beehive Roamers............. .58 years
Beth and Clair Huff- Ute Salt Shakers................... 59 years
Sheril and Quma Shepherd — Red CLiff Chiefs. ........ 59 years
Dick and Marilyn Draper — Red CLff Chiefs............60 years
Bill and Faun Lofgran — Red CLff Chiefs................ 61 years

LaMar and Lou Jean Scadden- Over The Hill Sams... 6] years
Bernie & Leemaye Voorhees- Trail Blazers..............63 years
Bob and Darlene Ebeling — Peach City Sams ........... 64 years

’We[come New Members

Blaine and Sharon Nielson ~ Deer Sams
Gary and Jan Hyde ~ Golden Spikers
Dan and Sue Turner ~ Happy Hobos

Glenn and Karen Fletcher ~ Happy Hobos

Ted and Nancy Sperry ~ Red Cliff Chiefs
Norm and Phyllis Dinsdale ~ Red CLiff Chiefs
Robert and Marge Driscoll ~ Tooele Travelers

Don (Dunk) Campbell~ Tooele Travelers

Larry & June Modena ~ Tooele Travelers

Chuck and Joanne Walrath ~ Color Country Ramblers

Deanna and Warren — Beehive Roamers

Nick and Celia Maestas- Trail Blazers




UTAH STATE SAMBOREE
Juab County Fairgrounds
Nephi, Utah
June 8 — 11, 2011

DID YOU KNOW YOU DO NOT HAVE T0 BELONG TO A CHAPTER TO COME?
BRING YOUR FRIENDS AND POTENTIAL MEMBERS OR GUESTS

»

ACTIVITIES: Bﬂﬂlll]ﬂé — Washer Board - (ard & Table Games — Beanbag Baseball Tournaments -
Samgo - Seminars — Vendors — Theme Parade — Nighily Entertainment — Door Prizes -- Goli
Tournament (Sreen and cari iees extra)

LOTS OF FUN, LOTS OF FOOD AND LOTS OF FRIENDS
PLEASE PLAN ON ATTENDING
WE LOOK FORWARD TO MEETING YOU



UTAH GOOD SAM 2011 STATE SAMBOREE

"Under the Big: Top~

o i (.

JUAB COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS
300 West Center Street ~ Nephi, Utah
(Exit #225, West off I-15)

UTAH SAMBOREE REGISTRATION|

Reservation Fee includes admission, Samboree patch, program, coffee hour, a breakfast, Saturday night dinner
4 Socials, seminars, midway, games & tournaments, auction, entertainment and parade.
Handicap parking and special needs will be considered with advance request, if available.
Chinese Auction donations ~ Unwrapped white elephant useable items. No broken items.
Walk-ins welcome. Daily fee. '
Dry Camp ~ Come with full water tanks and empty holding tanks. Come together, park together.
Please do not arrive before your Chapter’s specified time or after 6:00 PM.

NO CONFIRMATIONS WILL BE GIVEN PRIOR TO 4/15/011 OR AFTER 5/28/11
NO MAIL-IN REGISTRATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED AFTER 5/31/11 POSTMARK

]

SEND THIS FORM AND YOUR CHECK TO:
Glenn Carroll ~ Phone: (801) 571-1803
1449 Woodhill Dr.
Sandy, UT 84092 Visit: www.utahgoodsam.org
I/ We would like to make RESERVATIONS for the UTAH STATE SAMBOREE: £
LAST / FIRST Name: ] | LAST / FIRST Name of Spouse/Partner:
3 9
ADDRESS CITY STATE yAlY
PHONE E-MAIL ADDRESS
CHAPTER NAME & No. RV LICENSE #
( ) NOTINA CHAPTER I would like information about chapter involvement. ()
( ) FIRST TIME ATTENDING SAMBOREE
() STATE/NAT’L STAFF OFFICER STATE POSITION ‘
IREGISTRATION FEES Postmarked By May 15 Postmarked After May 15
LRig /2 Persons. .....cuuuvuueneiereeiienaeeeee, $70 $80
TRig/1Person.......cccvciiiimmviniceiainsvinn, $55 $63
Each extra Person.............ccooeeeeve vvinni, $45 $45
BADGE NAME(s) of Extra Person(s)
[TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED.............. $ CHECK # ~ Make check payable to.)
No refunds afier May 31, 2011.  Refund handling fee - $5.00. I[UTAH SAMBOREE TREASURER

_HANDICAPPARKING ( )  MEDICAL ELECTRIC ( ) _ (PLEASE NOTE: Requests will be filled, if available)

SAMBOREE GOLF TOURNAMENT ~ FRIDAY - June 10, 2011 ~ Golf and Cart Fees are EXTRA

() I/We would like to make reservations for ( ) person(s) to participate in the Golf Tournament.
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POTLUCK IDEAS
J.W.'s Pepper and Mozzarella Casserole

Prep Time: 25 Min Cook Time: 55 Min
Ready In: | Hr 20 Min Servings: 6

Ingredients

1 (28 ounce) can tomato sauce

1 (6 ounce) can tomato paste

1 (8 ounce) can sliced mushrooms, drained

I (12 ounce) package shredded mozzarella cheese
e  3/4 teaspoon crushed red pepper flakes

e 2 tablespoons olive oil

e 3 green bell peppers, thinly sliced

e 3 red bell peppers, thinly sliced

e 3 onions, thinly sliced
e 3 cloves garlic, minced

Directions
Preheat an oven to 350 degrees

Mix the tomato sauce, tomato paste, mushrooms,
mozzarella cheese, and red 'pcppcr flakes together in a
bowl,

Heat the vegetable oil in a skillet over medium heat. Stir
in the green and red bell peppers, garlic, and onion;
cook and stir until the onion has softened and tumed
translucent, about 5 minutes. Drain and reserve the
liquid from the vegetables; set aside.

Spread about 1/3 of the tomato sauce mixture into the
bottom of a casserole dish. Layer 1/2 of the vegetables
on top, then repeat the layers, topping with the ’
remaining 1/3 of sauce. Drizzle the reserved liquid from
the vegetables on top.

Bake in the preheated oven until the cheese is melted
and the sauce is bubbly, about 45 minutes.

SERVICE PROJECTS

Camping with friends is what we love to do
but service makes our time so much more
memorable. It is the thing that helps us
build relationships and gives us that feeling
of worth.

Whether our goal is “Chapter of the Year”
or not service is a fun thing to do. As I

attended the “Chapter of the Year” break out
session at the State Committee Training in
Heber on April 30", I found out that many
of the things we just naturally do as a
chapter count toward service in “Chapter of
the Year”. The idea is to have members of
your chapter involved. The more the
merrier and the more credit toward “Chapter
of the Year”. Just an aside in case you are
as confused as I was about when you start
counting service toward “Chapter of the
Year” it runs from Fall-Tag to Fall-Tag
which is basically September to September.

In searching for ideas on volunteering [
found a website http://volunteerguide.org
This website gives you access to
opportunities that take as little as 15 minutes
to a few hours, from a onetime activity to a
continuing commitment. They also have
listings that allow you to choose the area
you would like to give service in such as:
animal welfare, children’s issues,
community development, environmental
protection, healthcare and overcoming
poverty.

Sounds Great! Can’t wait for summer
camping! Please submit your potluck ideas
to: Susen{@comcast.net to be published in
the Salty Sam. - ‘

I am also thinking of a continuing article
on ideas for service projects that will be fun
and will help unify our chapters. Please
submit those ideas as well.

When you are submitting ideas, please put
the category in the subject line.

The secret of all great u'ndertakings is
hard work and self-reliance.
Gustavus F. Swift




Tips for Successful RY Travel
By John Noble

RV travel is easy 1o learn, and once you've got the hang of
it there™l be no going buck! Here are six helpful tips that
will come in handy for both beginning and seasoned RV
enthusiasts:
1. Map Your RV Travel Destinations
A large part of the RV appeal is the exhilarating
freedom of the open road — to go wherever you
want, whenever you want. But it helps to have a solid
travel plan in place. If you know where you're
heading. you can determine the route that will offer
the most interesting sights.
Look in RV and other travel guides, contact tourism
boards in states you'll be passing through. and search
the Internet,
Make sure to bring the correct road maps, and a GPS
system is a good idea as well, especially if you're
new to RV travel.
Carelully designing the route you’ll be taking will
make it casier to do spur-of-the moment things like
checking out that oddball muscum you just spotted
on a roadside billboard!
2. Have A Checklist? Just Checking
During your pre-trip prep, in addition to working out
what needs to be in the RV, put together a thorough
checklist of things to do when setting up &t an RV
campground,
There are the basics:
e Locate all campground connections
®  Make sure your RV is level
e Properly hook up your water. gas and electric
S}‘R[CIT]S
Don't forget comfort concerns, like making sure you
packed your favorite CDs and DV Ds, and those new
lawn chairs.
Equally important, you should have a second
cheeklist of things that have 1o be done to break
camp and set up your RV for departure (Quick hint:
when you think the job is done and everything is
ready, check again).
Be Prepared with a “Just-For-The-RV™ Fmt—
Aid Kit
Always make sure you have a fully stocked RV first-
aid kit, and keep it in an outside storage
compartment.
Your RV first-aid kit should include basic medical
supplies:
e Bandages
¢ Ointment
¢ Over-the-counter pain reliever
e Insect repellant
o Scissors
®  An emergency supply of must-have
medications
Plus the tfollowing extras for your RV:
e Flashlight and extra batteries
¢ Paper and pens

®  Adisposable camera in case vou have to take
photos of an accident site.

®  Ccll phone and charger
If you don’t feel up to the task of putting together an
RV first-aid kit yourself, an extensive range of ready-
made first-aid kits is available for purchase.
Don’t forget to include a list of important contact
information, including family members, doctors,
insurance agents, ctc. [ Editor’s note: Leave a copy of
your itinerary and vour contact information with a

Samily member or friend, in case you need 1o be

located in an emergency. |

RV Camping with Kids and Pets (heck even
just yourself)
if your RV travel includes children, make sure to set
aside time during the day for outdoor activities, as
even the roomiest RV can be confining for kids and
aduits.
And give cach child his or her own space in the RV
{no matter how small) for toys. games and personal
stuff,
RV travel is a unique opportunity for your children to
see new and different places and faces. There are
often plenty of other kids at campgrounds - but be
sure to walk around a new campground with your
children when you first get settled there. They need
to know how to find your campsite and navigate the
RV grounds, If you plan to bring the family pet,
check beforehand to confirm that pets are allowed at
the RV campground.

A Little Help From Your Friends
When in doubt, ask your fellow RVer. However
well-traveled you might be, odds are there is
someone you’ll meet along the way who has been
somewhere you haven’t, solved a problem you
haven’t yet encountered, or spotted an out-of-the-
way delight you’ve never heard of.
No matter how much rescarch you've done, there’s
bound to be an RY campsite you haven't read about,
a storage system that has escaped your notice, or a
funny anecdote that you’ll laugh about for years to
come.
The new folks you meet may or may not become
close friends for life, but they are an important part
of your RV journey.

'PRESIDENT'S CLUB MEMBERS RECEIVE A
FREE N ﬁﬁ? OF CAMPING!

JOIN THE GOOD SAM CLUB TODAY!




CHAPTER NEWS

BEEHIVE ROAMERS ~ Sait Lake /Davis

Counties

February —

Our February luncheon was held in Salt Lake City
at the Sizzler Restaurant with Reed Hubbard as our
delightful host. 25 people were in attendance.
Several of our members were missing as they have
packed up their RV and headed for a warmer
climate to spend the winter. After enjoying a good
meal with lots of visiting, we had our business
meeting. We begin each meeting with the Pledge
of Allegiance. Our president, Merrill Rowley was
ill so Frank Murphy, our vice president, conducted
the meeting. We were very happy to vote in two
new members, Deanna and Warren, as Beehive
Roamers. Welcome aboard! We discussed our
camp-outs and are making plans for a wonderful
camping season. We received a thank you for our
donation to the Volunteers of American, Utah.
Arlene Stringham completed our meeting by
sharing a poem on “How to Grow Old”. Of course,
none of us like to think we’re getting old.

March-

The Joy Luck Restaurant in Bountiful was the
setting of our March meeting. David and Gloria
Lord were our gracious hosts. Twenty-four
members were in attendance plus two former
members Dee and Ann Hanson. Our business
meeting was held. Our summer camp-outs were
discussed along with the Samboree and Tag-a-long.
We’re looking forward to lots of fun activities this
year.

April-

It’s Camping Time Again and we were off to
Springville to the East Bay RV Park. It’s not too
far from home and a fun way to start our camping
season. Along with quilting, visiting, playing
games, visiting and whatever, we visited and toured
the Kolob Foundry in Springville. We saw the
works of renowned sculptor Gary Lee Price. He
has his work displayed all over the world. We even
went to his home in Mapleton and saw his work in
progress. Several members also went to the BYU
Museum of Art and viewed the Carl Bloch display.
17 quilts were completed to go to Primary
Children’s Hospital. Dinner was enjoyed at the

Cracker Barrel during our stay and our business
meeting was held Friday afternoon with 24 people
in attendance. In the evening a pot-luck was
enjoyed by everyone and a breakfast buffet at the
Flying J was available for those interested before
heading home. Thank you to our hosts Dick and
Peggy Anderson and Gordon and Arlene Stringham
for a well-planned event.

~ Marcenne Calderon

COLOR COUNTRY RAMBLERS ~
Washington County

February-

The February campout was near Laughlin, NV at
the AVI Resort and Casino on February 16, 17, and
18, 2011. It was hosted by Vic and Rosey
Hoffmann. There was a lot of good food and on
Friday we always have our pot luck lunch before
our meeting. Joyce Chabot had a little trouble
herding her motor home through Vegas, so Sarann
Williams offered to drive her rig. Sarann used to
drive a truck so she was in good hands. There were
25 members at the camp out plus two prospective
members, Chuck and Joanne Walrath. Some of the
members went to see the London Bridge while we
were there and also some went to Oatman to see the
donkeys. Gwenn Moore is recovering from hip
surgery. The ladies lunch was hosted by Maurine
Etzel at Iggy's Restaurant followed by dominoes at
her house. It is always held the first Wednesday of
the month.

March-

The Nevada Treasure Luxury RV Resort was the
location of the March camp out on 23, 24 and 25
March 2011. It is seven miles North of Pahrump,
Nevada and was hosted by Tony and Gloria Del
Prete. There were 39 members attending, plus
Chuck and Joanne Walrath who were voted in as
members of the club. There was one other visitor,
Warren Underwood, who is a friend of John and
Sharon Holwager. It is quite a resort, they have
facilities for all kinds of activities and a meeting
room for our events. There were many games with
the following results: Horseshoes winners were Hal
Jones and Chuck Walrath; shuffleboard winners,




Hal Jones and Stan Rowsell; bowling, Dave
Holmes and Lue Jensen and the lowest score was
Norma Barnes; putting, Bob Nissalke and Stan
Rowsell; hole in one, Bob Nissalke, Daryl Miller,
Stan Rowsell and Tony Del Prete, also Margaret
Miller, but her hole in one was a little questionable;
cookie stacking, Linda Benser, candy guessing,
Stan Rowsell, and Bunco high score was Lue
Jensen and low score was Margaret Miller, the most
Bunco's was Warren Underwood. I have heard
about bowlers going down the alley with their ball,
but this is the first time that it actually happened.
The person that it happened to knows who it was,
but we will let it stay anonymous. As you can see,

- there were many activities to keep us occupied. The
ladies Iunch was hosted by Carolyn Rowsell at the
La Frontera Mexican Restaurant, followed by
dominoes at the Palms RV Resort Clubhouse. The
ladies always enjoy this event.

April-

Willowwind RV Park in Hurricane, Utah was the
location for the camp out hosted by Wayne and
Carole Plute. The Clubhouse was available for our
meetings, happy hour and pot luck. There were 27
members present, Barbara and Gordon Swan had to
leave because Barbara suffered a stroke early in the
morning and Gordon had to take her to the hospital.
We hope all goes well for her. Carole and Wayne
served dinner with a Mexican theme, chicken
enchiladas, salad, tortilla chips and dip, and a very
special chocolate cake with flan on top that took
two hours to cook. There were several mishaps with
her dinner, and a few tears shed, but it was a lovely
meal and everyone appreciated her efforts.

The Assistant Wagon Master, Kent Nicklas,
reminded us to check our fire extinguishers to make
sure they will work if they are ever needed, and to
check our running lights, turn signals and brake
lights to make sure they are in working order.
President Margaret Miller said that our yard sale
was a success in spite of the weather and
appreciated all of those who helped to make it such
a success.

The ladies lunch was hosted by Jan Frisbey at the
Gun Barrel Restaurant with dominoes at her home
following the luncheon. We all enjoy these socials

just to relax and get away from every day stresses.
~ Maurinne Etzel

| DEERSAMS ~  Utah County

February-

The Golden Corral in Orem was the scene for our
meeting with Dave and Lynda Monson and
LaVerne Walker being our hosts. We accomplished
a lot of business and feel great about the direction
we are heading this year. We discussed our budget,
By Laws, service hours, new members, our
Samboree assignments, and the Fall Tag. Alene
Peay gave each of us a list of items needed for
several humanitarian projects. She asked that we
each bring some of these items to our next meeting
in March. Blaine and Sharon Nielsen were voted in
as our newest Deer Sams members. Kathy Keller
gave us the opportunity to go to Timpanogos High
School and stamp, number, and record many of the
new books in their library so they would be ready
for the teachers and students to check them out. We
either make ourselves miserable, or we make
ourselves happy. The amount of work is the same.
We elected to make it a fun service project which
kept us inside out of the rain and snow. Birthdays
for the month were Venice Gammon, Lynn Walker,
Allen Austin, Gary Houston and Blaine Nielsen.
Anniversaries for Feb. were Bud & Karen Jensen
and Lee and Carolyn Gillman.

March-

Our hosts for the night were Lynn and Ron
Todhunter and Kathy Pace. We met at Prestwich
Farms in Spanish Fork, Utah. Birthdays for the
month were Karl North, Dan Davies, Chris & Betty
Christiansen, and Deloss Peay. After a great meal
and lots of socializing we had an informative
meeting. President Lee Gillman passed out the
budget for the year which we reviewed and passed
unanimously. We were given a copy of our By-
Laws and Operations and Procedures to review and
discuss so we could get them ready to vote on. State
Director Harold Jacklin congratulated the Deer
Sams in receiving Honorable Mention from
National Good Sams. President Lee Gillman read a
letter from National Headquarters congratulating
Deer Sams on being Honorable Mention winners.
Each of us will one day be judged by our standard
of life, not by our standard of living; by our
measure of giving, not by our measure of wealth;
by our simple goodness, not by our seeming
greatness. The simple goodness of the Utah Deer
Sams is what unites our chapter and makes us strive
to become even better. Items were brought for our



humanitarian projects. Six couples from the Deer
Sams attended the Nevada Samboree in Pahrump. It
was a great Samboree and everyone had a fun time.
We encourage others to attend out of state
Samborees.

April-

There was no fooling around about our April
meeting. Yes! We met on April 1% at the Sizzler in
Orem. Our hosts were Blaine and Sharon Nielsen
and Ray and Neva Freeman. Celebrating birthdays
were Dave and Glenda Johnson, Don Harvey,
Arvilla Goetz, DyAnn Houston, Elaine North, Betty
Morrell and Lee Gillman. A birthday is just the first
day of another 365 — day journey around the sun.
Enjoy the trip! Our By Laws and Operations &
Procedures were handed out with all the changes
and we were asked to read and review them so they
can be voted on next month. A discussion about
Good Sam’s Cleanup Day was led by Lee Gillman.
Several suggestions were made and we will review
these and vote on them next month. Reminder of
the State Spring Meeting at Timpanogos
Intermediate School on April 30" was given to all
those who need to be in attendance. Applications
and monies were turned in for the Samboree. We
voted to have lanyards and badges made to wear
with our chapter shirts and vests. It will be a fun
conversational way of introducing our Chapter and
invite new members to0 come and enjoy the
experience of being in a chapter. We are all looking
forward to our May Campout and keep our fingers
crossed that we don’t have more SNOW. Snowmen
fall from Heaven UNASSEMBLED!!!! We are
hoping that the last snowmen have fallen for this

year.
~ Jean North

| HAPPY HOBOS  ~  Utah County

February-

We held our chapter meeting at the Sizzler in Orem.
It was well attended, which included several of our
honorary members that we are always happy to see.
President Pink Carter conducted the meeting and
Vice President Jim Green led us in the pledge. Pres.
Carter gave us the date for the June State Samboree
and asked for volunteers to head the parade. With
the summer campouts coming up, he asked for a
report from the hosts as to their plans and
destinations. We have several honorary members

who are in poor health and he asked for a report
from anyone who had an update on their conditions.
We had a delicious meal and great conversation.
Happy birthday was sung to Jim Green, Pat
Hardman and Joyce Phillips. Prizes were won by
LaRae McMillan and Ben Miller. Hosts were Glade
and Bonnie Hilton.

March-

Our chapter met at the Asian Buffet in American
Fork. Pres. Pink Carter called the meeting to order
after a great feast of Chinese "good stuff”. Wagon
Master Don Hardman led us in the pledge. Our
meeting started on a sad note, as we are all missing
Arlo Walker who passed away since our last
meeting. Wes Swensen expressed his gratitude to
the chapter members for the kindness that has been
shown to him and Virginia since they had to
become honorary members for health reasons. We
continue to invite our honorary members to all the
chapter activities. The main topics were recruiting
new members, summer campout plans, finances and
the June Samboree. Happy birthday was sung to

Jane Tidwell, Ken Unthank, Don Hardman and

Marsha Whatcott. Prizes were won by Eileen
Gonzales and Jerry Wadley. Hosts were Lyman and
Jane Tidwell.

April-

The Golden Corral in Orem was the gathering place
for April. The hosts were Jack and Joyce Phillips.
Pres. Pink Carter conducted the chapter meeting
and Wagon Master Don Hardman led us in the
pledge. The Scoonover's were welcomed, since they
brought Wes and Virginia Swensen to the meeting.
He mformed us that Jim and Marilyn Green and
Lyman Tidwell had had some health issues since
our last meeting. Hopefully, they are as good as
new soon. A letter was read from Ken and LaRae
McMillan requesting to go honorary status. They
thanked everyone for the friendship that has been
extended to them. Two new couples were presented
as prospective chapter members. They are Dan and
Sue Turner and Glenn and Karen Fletcher. The
voting by members was unanimous in favor of their
membership. Our parade entry for the Samboree
will be chaired by Pat, Joyce, and Marsha who have
done this for several years. Eileen Gonzales offered
to give them a helping hand. I'll bet they come up
with a WINNER. Dan Turner made the motion to
start saving can tabs again. Ron and Eileen gave
each couple a group photo taken at a campout last
fall. Happy birthday was sung to Delma Shoell and



Naomi Keetch. Prizes were won by Jane Tidwell

and Ken Unthank. _
~ Gwen Unthank

GOLDEN SPIKERS ~ Ogden

February-

Our February meeting was held on a cold night at
the Sizzler in Ogden. Our newly elected president
Bill Marsh took charge of the meeting and did a
great job. Because of the harsh winter weather,
several of our members have missed meetings due
to illness. We hope the weather improves soon and
wish all of those suffering a fast recovery. Two
members, Pam Toll and Julie Thomas both
volunteered to audit the club books. We are sure
that our ever efficient JoAnn Trudel has made no
mistakes. After dinner, we all hurried home to
warm homes. '

March-

On March meeting was on a very rainy evening at
Marie Callender’s in Layton. We were glad to see
Bill and Mary England at this meeting. It has been
awhile since they have attended. Once again
members were absent because of ill health. We
wished all those members a speedy recovery. Bert
Mezenen, one of our snowbirds, is recovering
nicely from back surgery he had in California. We
look forward to his return. The audit of the club
books is complete with no errors or irregularities
found. Our President, Bill Marsh told a couple of
jokes to help keep the gloomy night away. The
most important part of the meeting was voting in
our new members Gary and Jan Hyde. We are so
happy to have them join our club. Jan’s folks Bill
and Adell Timmerman are honorary members. Her
sister Jolyn and husband CIliff joined our club
earlier. It is nice to have such participation from
one family! This month we had no charity drawing.
Our great member, Ella Folsom, has volunteered to
be in charge of charity drawings and she was ill that
night. We appreciate the great job she does and
missed her a lot tonight. We all want the weather to
change so we can start our camping adventures.
April-

Our April meeting was held at Bella’s Mexican
restaurant in Ogden. They say April showers bring
May flowers. Well there better be lots of flowers
because we sure have had a lot of rain. Once again,
it rained the night of our meeting. Our honorary
member Bert Mezenen has returned from California

and is coming along just fine recovering from back
surgery. Bill Marsh passed out registration forms
for the Samboree in June. Just talking about the
Samboree has helped us chase off the winter blues.
We are all hoping in does not rain in Nephi like it
did last year! Maybe since we seem to have a rain
storm every month we meet it will surprise us and
be nothing but sunny at the Samboree.

~ Leslie Lansford

OLYMPUS SEAGULLS ~ Salt Lake County/

Tooele

February:

We got together at the Olive Garden in West
Valley City on February 10, 2011. Our hosts were
Ron and Alice Dale. Richard Snideman conducted
the meeting. We had 20 members present. The
food was good and the company was great! We
celebrated the birthdays for Alice Dale, Dave
Millburn, Jerry Rasmussen and Wayne Worwood.
The Door Prize was won by Linda & Burnell
Williams.

March-

We met at Roberts Restaurant in the International
Center in Salt Lake on March 10, 2011. Our hosts
were Wayne and Norma Worwood. We had 23
members attending. We discussed the fun and
exciting campouts we have planned for the summer.
We celebrated the birthdays for Karen Lane, Judy
Millburn and Marilyn Nash. The Door Prize was
won by Cloyd Theobald.

April:

We met again at Roberts Restaurant in the
International Center in Salt Lake on April 14, 2011.
Our hosts, Bob and Marilyn Nash, shared their 501
Wedding Anniversary with us. We had 22
members attending. We were glad to welcome our
snowbirds, Janice & Jack Young back. We
celebrated the birthdays of Connie Theobald, Bob
Nash and Norma Worwood. The Door Prize was

won by Jack & Janice Young.

~ Janet Snideman
OVER THE HILL SAMS ~  Ogden / Roy
February-

For us stay-at-homers this winter weather really
gets to be a drag. And it really gets to be bad when
the only thing we have to look forward to is to have



the snow plow come along and clear the street, and
to have our driveway cleared by someone other
than myself. And the only real fun time for those of
us who don't ski or snowmobile, etc., are those days
we can duck out between the storms and go
shopping and go to a restaurant for "Cooks Night
Out". Our "Chef", Sherm Sewell, makes
arrangements for us to go various places, and keep
ourselves well fed. All the while we're thinking of
our good buddies who are down south in the
sunshine, shopping at the swap meets both large
and small, enjoying date shakes, and going to fun
places in their shirtsleeves.

March-

We started the month by going out to breakfast at
Jeremiah's. Our Humanitarian Chairman, Sharon
Wheeler, was able to purchase 71 pairs of sweat
pants at $2.00 a pair, to be given out to the various
schools. Joyce Smith also bought some for the
schools as well. Dean Scadden finished the group
of blankets he has been working on to be given to
various charities in the area. We also went to the
Greenery and to Maple Gardens during the month.
That Sherm doesn't let us stay on our diet very long.
It's so nice to have our "Snowbirds" returning. They
have all been missed, and we are very happy to
have them return safely, and with good stories to
tell. They're here in time for all the spring
snowstorms. The Wheelers have been on a
Hawaiian Cruise, which they really enjoyed.

April-

We were all saddened by the passing of our beloved
Catherine Clement, on April 3rd. We send our love
to Lee and their family. They were so very
enjoyable to be around and do things with, and
were so active in our group for so many years. She
will be greatly missed.

Former member Ed Arnell celebrated his 95th
birthday this month. Wayne Wilde, ‘Wagonmaster,
made arrangements for our chapter to go to BYU to
view the Carl Bloch art exhibit. This was a great
opportunity for us. We dined at the Golden Corral
in Bountiful on the way home. We are so lucky
now to have all the beauties of the spring flowers
and blossoming trees. Just this morning I thought
we were in for another snowstorm, and what I
thought were a couple of snowflakes passed by the
window. I was much relieved when I saw it was
petals blowing off the neighbor's fruit tree.

Anonymous said it--"All husbands are alike, but
they have different faces so you can tell them
apal_t'"

~ LaMar Scadden

| PEACH CITY SAMS _ ~ _ Brigham City

February -

Our meeting was held at the Emergency Services
Building in Brigham City with thirteen members
attending. Paul & Arlene Hales were the hosts and
had the tables decorated with little white trees with
valentines hanging from the branches. Each
member was given a heart full of candy treats. We
discussed our forth coming trip to Death Valley and
the purchase of Chapter shirts. Bob & Darlene
Ebeling celebrated their 64 wedding anniversary
on Feb. 13.

March -

March finds us once again at the Emergency
Services Building in Brigham City. We had
seventeen members attending with five prospective
members. Our hosts were Richard & Barbara Gill
and they supplied each couple with a hand
crocheted bucket of gold filled with candy.

We were thrilled to have five new people attending
and investigating membership in our Chapter.
Vern Rustan is celebrating his 80™ birthday and
everyone was invited to attend his open house on
March 19. It was a very nice affair and we wish
many more birthdays for Vern.

April - :

We finally have all our snowbirds back with us.
We had 18 members present.with four guests. We
discussed our assignments for the Samboree and a
short skit was presented inviting everyone to attend
the Samboree. We had eight members and one
guest go on our spring trip to Death Valley, Mar. 29
thru April 3. We spent our first night in Ely with
30 degree weather. The next day we arrived in
Death Valley with 100 degree plus. We visited
Scotty’s Castle shared a nice evening meal and
celebrated the 39" anniversary of Bob & Cathi
Anderson with cake and ice cream. The next day,
after sharing a very tasty breakfast, we went on a
hike up Mosaic Canyon, visited Painters Pallet and
Bad Water, which is the lowest elevation in the
Western Hemisphere, 282 ft. below sea level. We
spent our last night at Leeds and headed home on
Sunday. It was a very interesting and informative



trip and despite the fuel prices, we all had a great
time. A few hours before our monthly meeting we
got word that Fred Curtis had fallen off a ladder and
broken his pelvis. He is currently undergoing
treatment at McKay Dee. We wish him the best
and a speedy recovery.
*Walt & Shirley Summers were married for 52
years Sept 26. They forgot to tell us.

~Arlene Hales

P.P. & P.S.0. ~ Past Presidents & Past State
Officers

NQ REPORT

~ Beverly Olsen
RED CLIFF CHIEFS ~ Nephi/Levan 1
FEbruary —

Our Chapter held its February meeting in Mt.
Pleasant. A good ride and meal at Wheelers drive-
in café. We’re always looking for new places to
put on the feed bag. We discussed business at
hand, life’s ironic happenings as time, gravity, and
the winter blahs try crowding in. Good friends and
fun times always valued.
- March —

Back to Mickelson’s for our March meeting.
Business as usual a few Snow Birds returned home
YAAY! We’re all catching SPRING FEVER; hurry
up summer, the road is calling. And remember
once your over the hill you pick up speed.

' ~ Nancy Sperry

| SQUAW PEAK SAMS  ~

Provo / Orem J

February-

We met at The Golden Corral in Orem. Our hosts
were John & Joanne Finlayson. Many of our group
is still Snowbirding. We had valentines everywhere,
really celebrating Valentine’s Day. We had a lovely
dinner and meeting with those in attendance. We
also celebrated the birthdays and anniversaries of
those present.

March -

We had a group of 25 members and 6 guests who
met at Molly’s in Provo, where we had a great roast
beef dinner. Saint Patrick’s Day was in full bloom.
Wally & Jean Eklund were hosts all dressed in

green with shamrocks everywhere, with Friendship
as their theme. We received a call from our
snowbirds. We celebrated birthdays and
anniversaries.
April -
We met at Lotus Garden on Center Street in Provo.
Hosts were Audrey Larsen & Gloria Despain with
little Easter baskets and candy for decorations. We
were happy to have all our Snowbirds back in the
flock. We had 30 members and 6 guests. Bruce &
Helen Ashton were absent, due to a really bad
accident that morning. They are both in Intensive
Care at the Provo Hospital. Our prayers are with
them. We celebrated lots of birthdays and one
anniversary.

~ Gloria Despain

| SUNBURST SAMS  ~ Provo/Orem |

Yuma Arizona: Feb through April, 2011. Our
meetings have had 100% attendance.

Here is the answer to ... WHAT DO YOU DO IN
YUMA ARIZONA?

That is a question many people ask us. Besides
relaxing and enjoying the sunshine here are some of
the things available: Golf, Theatre, Dancing, Local
festivals, Craft Classes and Fairs, Swap Meets,
Casinos, Park Activities, Explore the Desert, Go
Fishing, The Air Show, The Home Show, The
Health Fair, See Neighboring Mexico (still safe in
Yuma area), Close to San Diego, Phoenix and
Tucson, Enjoy the local fruit and produce, and
YOU DON’T HAVE TO SHOVEL SNOW.

Orem Utah

March

Our Sunburst Sam's chapter dinner meeting was
hosted by Scotty and Tom Tapper, The club had a
lovely dinner meeting at The Amber in Spanish
Fork. Scotty prepared a goody for each person.
There were 16 members present. Glenda Edwards,
our club president conducted the meeting. At the
meeting a report was given on those who were not
here

(Still in Yuma) and those who were having health
problems. The club discussed the upcoming trip to
the kite feasible in Washington. Also on everyone's
mind is the start of camping season. Our trip to
Moab in May is the 1st camp out for the Sunburst
gang.

A big happy birthday wish was given to Carol




Oxborrow who will have a birthday on the 14th of
this Month.

April

Since the last meeting of our chapter went so well
at the Amber in Spanish Fork, the host for this
month's meeting Shirley and Ron Beck chose to
have the meeting held in the same place. Most of
our chapter members have returned from Yuma. All
said they had a good time, but the weather this time
down in Yuma was not as great as those who were
down there had hoped it would be. Glenda Edwards
started the meeting by announcing that most of the
chapter members had told her they would not make
the trip to Washington this August since the price
of gas was out of sight. It was decided that the trip
was a no go and canceled. A lot of camp discussion
was held on where we could go and what we could
do that is close to home for the July and August
camp outs. The Moab trip in May will be the
Sunburst group big out for this year unless the price
of fuel drops. As of now, there will be 16 of us
heading to Moab the 16th of May. OH HAPPY
DAY!!! Food assignments were made for the Moah
camp out. A happy birthday was wished to 6 of our
group. This concluded our April dinner meeting.

~Jane Laird
Janey Clements
Pat Clegg

| SUNDOWNER SAMS _ ~ _Salt Lake County |
February-

We met at the Murray Heritage center with hosts
Marvin And Joan Lee and Susen and Marty Zobel.
We had the usual opening by President Burton, the
meal was catered by Golden Coral, Chicken,
potatoes, corn, rolls, green salad, well, you know
the drill.

When it was time for the games, we did MINUTE
TO WIN IT. Well it was fun to see if we were as
good as the contestants on the show. We were a lot
slower. Couldn't shake the gum in the rattle,
couldn’t make the ball into the garbage can, but
some were able to thread the macaroni on to the
Spaghetti and stack the nuts. It was crazy and we
were able to find out who was still game worthy
But we all had fun.

March-

For March we had 24 in attendance with 2 visitors
hosted by Don and Charlotte Beebe and Tim and

Caroline Noyce with the theme of Saint Patties day.
With Don as narrator, we were to guess who he was
talking about with the facts and notes he described.
This gave us more information about each other in
our chapter. We sang happy birthday to those that
had birthdays and also anniversaries. And yes we
did eat,

April;- .

For April we had 22 in attendance with Bob and
Darlene Congrove and Ralph and Shirley
Mortensen as hosts with the theme of April
Showers. We made Easter Bonnets, from scratch,
with what was provided, and then had an Easter
parade. Upcoming dates and activities were
discussed. Clean up day, Samboree summer trip
etc. Happy birthday was sung as well as
anniversaries noted. Marvin and Joan Lee reached
the 52nd year of Bliss in their lives.
Congratulations to them.

We wish well, all that are ill, and undergoing
surgeries and also recovering from their recent
surgeries, were there for you. Get well.

FORGIVE YOUR ENEMIES. IT MESSES UP
THEIR HEADS

~ Marvin Lee

LTIMP MOONSHINERS -~  Salt Lake / Utah

Counties

February and March-

No scheduled meetings are held in Feb. and March.
Many of our Chapter members go various places
south for warmer winter weather. Those that stay
home get together for lunch or dinner. Pres. Dave
Williams sent out a letter to keep everyone
informed on the status of our Snowbirds. A copy of
the monthly assignments were included this was
appreciated by all. We wished happy birthday to
the following:, February: Beverly Hancock,
Leslie McRae and Ron Thurgood. Happy
Anniversary to Tim & Leslie McRae (45yrs.)
March: Carla Christensen, Bob Little, Berniece
Straw and Elmer Johnson.

April-

Our first campout was held in St. George UT., hosts
were Bob & Barbara Little, Lafe & Agnes Brown,
and Boyd & Mary Lou Johnson. Those who
brought their rigs stayed at The Elks Lodge. Four of
our Members have places where they stay for the



winter (homes or condos). Tim and Leslie just
bought a second home in Santa Clara.
Congratulations!! Some got there on Wednesday
and went to the Steak Dinner at the Lodge. The rest
arrived on Thursday. Friday we all met and went
on a tour to see some new sights for some of us. We
went to Whitney Pockets and Devils Mouth cavern
in Nevada. It was very interesting. We were also
able to see where the flooding of the Virgin River
had been. We returned to The Elks lodge for a Fish
Dinner and our Chapter Meeting. President Dave
Williams welcomed everyone and recognized our
Honorary Members that were able to join with us.

It was good to see Jack and Phyllis Helsten & Bill
& Elaine Orr. We had 22 members & guests in
attendance. We got to visit with everyone and
catch up on news of everyone. We were sad to hear
that we lost another of our Honorary Members,
Charles Christensen. We were given our
ifivitations for our May outing which will be held in
Manti, Utah. On Saturday we were hosted to a
breakfast at Bob and Barbara Little’s Condo. Boyd
and Mary Lou helped with food prep. ‘Afterwards
some went shopping, others sightseeing and visiting
and we got back together at Lafe Brown’s club
house for a pot luck dinner. We sure have some
good cooks in our chapter. We played some games,
visited and wish everyone safe travels until next
month. Happy Birthday TIMP MOONSHINER
Chapter (33 yrs). Wow! what memories we have
to share. Happy birthday! to LaDean Hancock.
Happy Trails

~ Carol Jean Carroll

TOOELE TRAVELERS ~

Tooele J

February-

February found the Tooele Travelers at Virg’s
Restaurant in Erda. We had a nice turnout and an
enjoyable time was had by all. Robert and Marge
Driscoll, and Don (Dunk) Campbell were voted in
as new members. We are very happy to have them
with us. Two more prospective members, Larry &
June Modena, were welcomed to the meeting.
Happy Birthday was sung to members, Sharon
Howell and Beverly Caldwell. The parade at the
Samboree was discussed. The members are
willing, as usual, to pitch in and help Sharon Cook
design a remarkable float. Dave & Arlene Herrera
were the hosts for the meeting. Meeting was

adjourned and every one left in a blinding snow
storm. Seems to be the norm for this time of year.
March-

March meeting was hosted by new members Robert
& Marge Driscoll. Meeting was held at the Miner’s
Café, Stockton. Two more prospective members
joined us, Keith and Marilyn Gowans.

We had a moment of silence for one of our
honorary members, Dawna Anderson, who had
passed away the preceding week. We are always
sad when one of our members dies. No Birthdays
this month, anniversaries were Ken and Ray
DuBois. They have had health issues this past
winter and were unable to join us.

April-

Our meeting for this month was held at Hunan
Village, Tooele. A good crowd was present. We
welcomed two new prospective members Bob &
Karen Lane. This was also the 3% meeting for
Larry & June Modena. They were welcomed
unanimously. Birthdays for April were Arlene
Dennison, Shauna Edgeman, and Rae DuBois. No
anniversaries. The State Committee Meeting to be
held on April 30" was discussed and who would
attend the training sessions. Ruby Bullock has had
knee surgery and is doing well. Matt & Jane Gillis
reminded members to make reservations for August
at East Canyon. They handed out reservation
information and a map of the campground. May
meeting and campout will be held at Palisade State
Park. It will be nice to finally get our rigs out for a
campout. We hope for good weather.

Shauna Edgeman & Joyce Rigby were hostesses for

the month.
~ Joyce Rigby

ITRAIL BLAZERS  ~ Roy/Ogden

February- SN

Our dinner meeting was held at Village Inn in Roy,
Utah. We had 21 members present. Our hosts were
Jim and Judy Gabourie. The tables had a list of 43
pictures of 43 Presidents. We were honored to have
State Director Harold Jacklin and wife, Rosalie, and
State Wagon Master Allen Austin and wife, Louise,
as guests. Harold talked to us about goals for the
year. One of these goals is to increase membership
to our present chapters. He presented our chapter
with a flag from Dogs for the Deaf for being the
largest donor from the state of Utah.



| i

We were happy Nick and Celia Maestas joined our
chapter.
March-
Our meeting was held at Winger’s in Clearfield,
Utah. We had 21 members present. Everyone
thanked the hosts, Leo & Eginia Archuleta. The
tables were beautifully decorated with colorful
 flowers that were given as door prizes.
Birthday this month are Leo Archuleta, Bruce
Holland, and Abbie Joens.
Anniversaries in the month of March are Bruce &
Wyn Holland, Ray & Jean Stenger, and Bernie &
Leemaye Voorhees. May you have many more.
April-
Our dinner Meeting was held at Winger’s in
Clearfield, Utah. We had 21 members present.
On April the 14™ we filled Easter eggs with
chocolate candies. There were seven couples from
our chapter and two couples from another chapter.
This is the second year we have helped to fill Easter
Eggs. We were treated to Pizza after we finished.
We learned that one of our chapter members will be
having surgery to remove a cancerous tumor. We
wish you the very best and hope everything will

turn out all right.
~ Sally Valdez

TRAIL DUSTERS ~ Utah County

February-

Our February Trail Duster meeting was held at
Jim’s Family Restaurant in American Fork. Pat and
Karl Koenig were host and hostess. They had cute
Valentine decorations and bags of candy for each
guest. The meal was great too. President Arlene
Kendall conducted the meeting. Bill Thornton said
the prayer and Roy Kendall led us in the Pledge of
Allegiance. Eva Wright read the minutes of the
previous meeting and they were approved. Chloe
Freeman gave the financial report. Qur numbers
are getting fewer, but we are looking for and we
welcome new members. The May meeting was
discussed and Roy and Arlene offered their cabin at
Schofield. Salty Sam papers were passed out to
each couple, There will be a state training meeting
in April at Heber. We sang “Happy Birthday” to
Roy Kendall, Leo Freeman and Roger Smith.
Those attending were Leo and Chloe Freeman, Bill
and Betty Thornton, Blaine and Helen Richan,
Roger and Mary Smith, Karl and Pat Koenig,

Arlene and Roy Kendall, Lloyd and Eva Wright.
Pat Koenig moved that the meeting be dismissed.
Karl Koenig seconded it. The meeting was
adjourned until March.

March-

On March 17, 2011 we met at Sizzler in Orem for
our monthly meeting. Leo and Chloe Freeman
were the host and hostess. They had the tables
decorated with Shamrock trees and little pots of
gold at each place. We enjoyed a nice meal.
President Arlene Kendall conducted the meeting.
Roy Kendall offered the Prayer and led us in the
Pledge of Allegiance. Eva Wright read the minutes
of the February meeting. Chloe Freeman gave the
treasurer’s report. We earned $35 from the sale of
pop cans. Arlene read a letter from Stan and Jerry
Griffin who will be in charge of the April meeting.
Hosts for the May camp out will be Roger and
Mary Smith, Blaine and Helen Richan. It will be
held at the Willows, West of Lehi. The dates are
May 16", 17%, and 18®. The cost will be $15/night.
We sang “Happy Birthday to Stan Griffin, Mary
Smith and Bill Thornton. Karl Koenig read, “What
is means to come from an Irish Family”. There
were 12 members present. One of our former
members, Chris Hreinson passed away.

April-

Host and Hostess for the April meeting were Stan
and Jerry Griffin, who just returned from their
winter vacation in the land of sunshine. We met at
the Goodwood Barbecue in Orem. Easter was the
theme, with eggs and other treats. There was a
large Easter Basket in the center of the table with a
homemade treat for each of us. It was a Divinity
egg covered in chocolate with our name ‘written on
it. The barbecued pork dinner included baked
beans, potato salad, hot rolls, and cole slaw. Arlene
Kendall conducted the meeting. Lloyd Wright said
the prayer. Roy Kendall led in the Pledge of
Allegiance. The minutes were read by Eva Wright
and approved. A fun agenda for the summer
months was presented for discussion. There were

12 members present.
~ Eva Wright

UTE SALT SHAKERS ~  Salt Lake County |

February-
The Ute Salt Shakers met at the Chuck-A- Rama in
Bountiful for our luncheon and meeting. Richard



and Darlene Baer and Richard and Kathy Isom
were our hosts and did a very nice job. We had fun
Valentine decorations and treats, enjoyed a nice
meal and enjoyed seeing everyone again.

March- :

March found us at Jim’s Restaurant at 7609 S
Redwood Road for lunch and our monthly meeting.
Thanks to our hosts Ron and Connie Bond and
Keith and Chloe Dangerfield for another excellent
job. There were 40 members, 8 Honorary
Members, guest Vera Olson and prospective
members Jim and Carol Smith present for a total of
51. It was a great turnout and a good time was had
by all.

April-

Our first camp-out was held at East Bay RV Park in
Springville. Our hosts were Jerry and Leona Killen
and Kent and Delores Whittaker. Thanks once
again to our hosts who provided us with a lot of fun
activities. We had a potluck on Monday and
another on Tuesday so we were very well fed. We
appreciated being able to get out of the cold in the
clubhouse. There were 34 members and our two
prospective members, Jim and Carol Smith in
attendance. We visited the fish hatchery and had
dinner at a Chinese Restaurant named T-Bone
Wednesday. We enjoyed games and had a fun
Karaoke session. The rain stayed away in the
daytime but visited us at night. We were all happy
to be on the “Road Again”.

~ Vona Mae Dunn

WEBER WAFFIES ~  Ogden / Roy

February-

Our meeting place for February was at the Golden
Corral in Ogden. There were 13 members present
and 1 honorary. Pres. Emmett Daugherty
welcomed everyone and thanked the hosts, Dan &
Cathy Austin. Al Watson passed out a revision of
upcoming trips. Our first one will be to Perception
Park in May. Happy birthday to Arlen Jensen, John
Rhoades, and Lawrence Siler. Fae Urry won the
drawing.

March —
Twenty members met at the Ogden Sizzler. The
hosts were Al & Ruth Watson and LaMar Smith.

Marilyn Whinham led the singing of Happy
Birthday to Emmett Daugherty, Genevie Siler and

Fae Urry. Al Watson reported on our trips for the
summer. Bob Bowman won the drawing.

April —

Eighteen members met at Sandie’s in Ogden. The
hosts were Don & Delores Deis .We have several
members ill. We wish them a speedy recovery. Judy
Daugherty and Boyd Ressler’s father passed away.
Some of you may remember Clyde Gowdin and
Ken Barrow who were members. They passed
away.

~ Vivian Jensen

THANK YOU!

The Utah Good Sam's would like to express their
appreciation to Merrill Rowley for making
several sets of goals for the game of Crazy Golf.
We are grateful to Merrill and other Good Sam
members for their work and support of the Good
Sam activities. These goals will be stored with
other equipment items belonging to the State
Organization and will be available for use at the
Samboree and the Tag-a-long. Thanks Merrill.

~ Harold Jacklin

Follow Us on Facebook,

The Utah Good Sams has a Facebook page.
What is Facebook? Facebook is a social
networking site. It is a great place to keep in
touch with friends and family. It is an easy way
to see pictures of family far away. Itis alsoa
great opportunity for friendshipping and
advertising the fun we are having as we spend the
summer camping.

On our Facebook page we have entries that talk
about our chapters, the Samboree, The Fall-Tag
and other activities. Go to the page post your
comments and upload pictures if you would like.

www.facebook.com/pages/Utah-Good-Sams




